
 
 

 

 
 
 
January 14, 2021  
 
 
 
Ms. Judith Cash 
Director of State Demonstrations Group 
Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-01-16 
Baltimore, MD 21244-1850 
 
Dear Ms. Cash, 
 
On October 20, 2020, the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) approved the Nebraska 
Department of Health and Humans Services (DHHS) request titled “Nebraska Medicaid Heritage Health 
Adult Demonstration” (WAIVER NUMBER 11-W-00337/7) which requested waivers and expenditure 
authority under section 1115(a) demonstration to implement an innovative program allowing individuals 
in the adult expansion group to qualify for additional benefits through participation in wellness, personal 
responsibility, and community engagement activities. 
 
This letter serves as DHHS’ official acceptance of the “Nebraska Medicaid Heritage Health Adult 
Demonstration” (WAIVER NUMBER 11-W-00337/7) and expenditure authorities as set forth in CMS’ 
approval letter. DHHS is requesting technical corrections to the Special Terms & Conditions which have 
been included as an attachment to this acceptance letter. 
 
CMS’ on-going partnership, support and guidance in assisting DHHS throughout the development, 
review, and implementation of this program are greatly appreciated. If there are any questions, please 
contact Todd Baustert at todd.baustert@nebraska.gov or (402) 471-5250. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Kevin Bagley, Director 
Division of Medicaid and Long-Term Care 
Department of Health and Human Services 
 




